
Economics Legislation Committee 
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE 
Industry, Innovation and Science Portfolio 

2015-16 Supplementary Budget Estimates Hearing  
22 October 2015 

 
DEPARTMENT:  DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRY, INNOVATION AND SCIENCE 
 
TOPIC: Disability (Access to Premises – Building) Standards review 
 
REFERENCE: Written question – Senator Carr 
 
QUESTION No.: SI-97 
 
Please provide a comprehensive update on the status of the Disability (Access to Premises – 
Building) Standards review. 
 
ANSWER  
 
The Department of Industry, Innovation and Science (the department) is conducting the first five-
yearly legislated review of the Disability (Access to Premises – Buildings) Standards 2010 
(the Premises Standards) in consultation with the Attorney-General's Department. The aim of the 
review is to examine the effectiveness of the Premises Standards in achieving their objectives and 
to identify any necessary amendments. 
 
The review commenced on 17 April 2015, with the release of the terms of reference, a discussion 
paper and a call for submissions. 
 
Over 370 submissions have been received from a wide range of stakeholders. The department is 
now reviewing the submissions and undertaking additional targeted consultations, as appropriate. 
 
The final review report will be provided to the Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science and 
the Attorney-General by the legislated date of 1 May 2016. 


